
56711 Spittal Street Footway - Inspection and Maintenance 

We are making a request for information on a defect in the pavement at Spittal Street, near 

Spittal Street Lane, Edinburgh, in relation to an incident on 5 March 2024. 

In particular, we require the following information:- 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing inspection 

and maintenance of the footway at or near the above location from 1 January 2023 to 1 

January 2025. 

Please refer to the following attached document: 

56711 Site History Report - Spittal Street - Inspections and Maintenance 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing any risk 

assessments carried out in respect of the footway in that area 1 January 2023 to 1 January 

2025. 

Risk assessments are carried out on defects. If any actionable defects are recorded, they 

will be shown in the above-referenced Site History Report. 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing complaints 

received concerning the condition or safety of the footway 1 January 2022 to 1 January 

2025. 

Please refer to the following attached document: 

56711 Site History Report - Spittal Street - Reports 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing any incident 

reports logged in relation to accidents or falls at that location 1 January 2022 to 1 January 

2025. 

Please refer to the following attached document: 

56711 Site History Report - Spittal Street - Accident Claims 

We would also request any photographs held relating to the above requested information. 

Please refer to the six attached photographs. The images are from records relating to the 

specific location requested - Spittal Street, near Spittal Street Lane (42161569 – Two 

photographs, 1713789 – Four photographs). 

Third party personal information has been redacted from the documents provided in 

compliance with the Data Protection Act 2018. 


